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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            February 23, 2010

PRESENT:

     _x_Arlene Bautista            _x_Mike Dalton        ___Rod McMillan            

     _x_Francis Baylen            _x_Momi Elliott        ___Carlos Mena              ___Dean Whetham 

     ___Neal Bennett               _x_Jo Ann Higdon     ___Patrick Papetti           _x_Lisa Yaguchi
     _x_Dan Cahill                   _x_Miriam Ifill          _x_Lillian Sapp              ___Johnathan Fornes        

     ___June Curtis                  ___Donna Manno      _x_Valerie Wagner               

Minutes:  The minutes of January 26 were approved.   
Request for Use of College Vehicle:   

· Handouts of the old form and the proposed new form were shared with the group for input.
· The new form has the instructions on the front.

· Anyone wishing to drive a school car needs to take the safety class first.

· Could it be done online?   No.  They need to have a paper copy with a signature.

· Carolyn in PE wants to use the same form for the PE vans. 

· Arlene will check on whether people can use the gas pumps at Facilities to fill up the gas tanks of the cars. 
· There is a statement at the bottom of the form re:  whose responsibility it is to clean the car after use.

Division Reports:

· Arlene Bautista:  
· Harold and Mike will be contacted re:  doing a presentation at the next meeting on Managing Hostile Behavior.    
· The increased notices on Campus Watch resulted in more people attending the sessions. 

· Momi Eliott:  
· Social security numbers on timesheet adjustment forms are not needed.  They just need to change the forms and will consolidate them into one form.  
· Tom Connolly will return as Director of Accounting on March 8.  
· Lisa Webb has resigned.   
· Lisa Yaguchi:  
· They are working on the Student Employee of the Year awards.  Applications are due March 19.   Due to budget cuts they can’t have the celebratory lunch; however, the student’s name will be engraved on a plaque in HR, and they will also receive a surprise visit to their office.  

· Miriam Ifill:   
· There are no problems with fee payments.  The word is out that if you don’t pay, you get dropped.   Noted:   If students owe money at ECC and Compton, they get dropped if they don’t pay at both locations.
· Dan Cahill:  
· They have planted vegetation on the east side of the north gym.  
· The rain has caused some problems.    
· Frances Baylen:  They are doing lots of reorganizing due to classes that were added and some that were canceled.
· Mike Dalton:   Momi reported that they are scheduled to move in June and asked Mike if they have room to store some of their Fiscal Services items when they move.  Mike will discuss this with his supervisor.  They keep everything that is required; however, sometimes they put things in temporary storage.   Janice Ely will talk to Russ regarding this issue.  
· Jo Ann Higdon:  
· Lynn Solomita is back in Human Resources.  
· There are some issues with new employees getting fingerprints and TB tests done.   
· The State budget is moving extremely slowly.   The Senate passed a bill (known as the Amazon bill) meant to raise funds, but so far only the Senate has passed it. 
· They are trying to change the sales tax to an excise tax so they can spend it on anything they want to.  
· Last year’s shortage is $6.9 billion; adding this year makes it come to $15 billion.  
· The race for governor of California is heating up.
· The four year schools and the K-12s are worse off than community colleges.  
· We will continue to cut classes.  

· Lillian Sapp:  Regarding van rentals and leases, a student driver on a Natural Sciences field trip had an accident in a van, causing over $5,000 in damage.   We are just now hearing about it.  Why wasn’t it reported to anyone?  If there is no written procedure, one is needed.      

Meeting adjourned at 10:12 a.m.
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